



September 26, 2013

Mr. Todd Morgan, President MB Contractors, Inc. P.O. Box 533 3825 Blue Ridge Drive Roanoke, VA. 24003

Dear Mr. Morgan:

As the Maury River Middle School project nears completion, I wanted to take the opportunity to let you know how appreciative Rockbridge County Public Schools is to everyone at MB Contractors who has been associated with this project. Given the incredibly short timeline and the challenges presented by having students on the property, the work of your people has been nothing short of remarkable. You have given us a wonderful educational facility of which the community is very proud.

I want to recognize and offer special thanks for the work of Michael Depp and Coles Terry. Their commitment of time and effort on this project was demonstrated every single day. I cannot begin to imagine the headaches that must go with their responsibilities but never once did they not work with us in the most professional manner. In fact, they went far beyond the expected to see that our wishes in the facility were met. They were unbelievably accommodating which allowed us to continue to have school during construction. I am sure that you are thankful to have these two men on your team.

In the near future, we are planning a celebration and open house for our community. I certainly hope that you will be able to attend. We look forward to showing off your work.

Again, thank you for what has been a wonderful relationship from our side. I wish MB Contractors, Inc. the very best in all future endeavors.

Sincerely,

John T. Reynolds Superintendent

JTR/rh